
March 2008

Club Meeting

PLACE: Silliman Community Activity Center
6800 Mowry Avenue, Newark CA 94560
(510) 742-4400

DATE: Wednesday, March 26 th, 2008
TIME: 7:00 PM (Social hour begins at 6:30 PM)

COMING EVENTS

Wed. Mar. 26th CLUB MEETING 7:00 PM
Silliman Community Activity Center, 6800 Mowry Avenue, Newark CA 94560

Wed. Apr. 2nd BOARD MEETING 7:00 PM – Fremont Adult School Main Office

Thur. Apr. 10th FLY TYING - 7:00 PM( New Time) Fremont Adult School Main Office

Sat. Apr. 12th CLUB BREAKFAST: At the Denny’s in Hayward on Whipple – 9:00 AM

Wed. Apr. 23rd CLUB MEETING 7:00 PM
Silliman Community Activity Center, 6800 Mowry Avenue, Newark CA 94560

Wed. May 7th BOARD MEETING 7:00 PM – Fremont Adult School Main Office

Thur. May 8th FLY TYING - 7:00 PM( New Time) Fremont Adult School Main Office

Sat. May 10th CLUB BREAKFAST: At the Denny’s in Hayward on Whipple – 9:00 AM

Wed. May 28th CLUB MEETING 7:00 PM
Silliman Community Activity Center, 6800 Mowry Avenue, Newark CA 94560
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MAINSTREAM is the monthly newsletter of the Mission Peak Fly Anglers’,
P.O. Box 7263, Fremont California. 94537.

2008 OFFICERS
President Craig Gittings Board Member Douglas Fear 1/20/10
Vice President Wayne Culp Board Member Harold Whitmore 1/2010
Secretary Dean Lewis Board Member Lyndin Nickson 1/2009
Treasurer Bill Peakes Board Member Ray Gauthier 1/2009

Past President Malcolm Dunn

Chairpersons
Annual Dinner Malcolm Dunn Conservation Larry Dennis

Distribution Malcolm Dunn Editor Malcolm Dunn
FFF Rep. Gene Kaczmarek Fish-Outs Jeff Lorelli
Fly Casting Jerry Reynolds Fly Tying August Abellar
Fund Raising Steve Culp Graphic Design Ed Huff
Historian Randy Cuffaro Hospitality Kay Heyes
Library Dave Heyes Picnic Malcolm Dunn
Programs Rich Lobrovich Raffle Chairman Dave Heyes
Video Library Ken Brunskill Trout Bum Award Ken Brunskill
Web Master Douglas Fear Fukumoto Award Larry Dennis

Trout in The Classroom Ken Brunskill

Opinions expressed in articles appearing in Mainstream are those of the writer / author, and do not necessarily represent the
opinions or view of Mission Peak Fly Angler’s or its official representatives.
Permission is granted for parts of this newsletter to be reproduced. Credit should be given to the authors and Mission Peak
Fly Anglers. Articles and information submitted to Mainstream are due by the Board Meeting.

E-mail address list
The club is compiling an e-mail address list for the use of club members. If you want your address included or
wish to have a copy of the list, send an e-mail to Craig Gittings.

— — — — — N o t i c e — — — — —

Members
The Newsletter will be coming out on the 15th of each month from now on to allow the board and members time to send

their inputs to me for the newsletter.

BUDDING FLY FISHING WRITERS
Here is your chance to gain some experience writing about your fabulous fly fishing trips to places near and far.
The club newsletter is seriously lacking in members written and photographic accounts of our fishouts. Of
course you may not think a trip to Putah Creek is worthy of such notoriety, but remember, many members have
never been there and would welcome a description of how your fishout went And as for a trip to Alaska or
Baja, a story of your adventure would be most appreciated. Send articles to the editor

NOTE FROM TREASURER, BILL PEAKES – Mission Peak Fly Angler’s patches and pins are available
from Bill at a nominal price. New members should have received either a pin or a patch when they joined; if
not, call Bill Peakes. Bill Peakes

MPFA Web Site http://www.missionpeakflyanglers.org/index.shtml
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The President’s Message
The club is hitting on all eight cylinders- I find this remarkable. You will have to decide if it is enthusiasm,

cabin fever or anticipation of the coming fishing season. Ken Brunskill is moving forward with the rod building
classes and has a number of interested folks. Ed Huff even passed around his plans for a wrapping stand- that
was enough to get me excited about building one. Next on the to do list is building a finishing stand and drying
rack. The Fly Fishing Show in Pleasanton had the club manning the Federation Booth under the tutelage of
Larry Dennis- I cannot thank Larry enough for taking the lead on this endeavor. Jim Peterson, NCCFFF VP of
Membership, was so appreciative that he personally showed up to take Gene’s allotted time for Federation
issues at the last meeting to thank the club for stepping up to the plate. He even answered an array of Federation
related topics. It was interesting when Larry Dennis pointed out that what we paid in membership dues to the
Federation did not even come close in comparison to the grant money received from either the National and
Northern California Council for Trout in Classroom (TIC) alone. Prior to the grant money, the club’s TIC group
under Ken Brunskill struggled with funding and had more teachers interested in TIC than chiller units and
aquariums available. The funny thing is Ken would not have the funds if Jim Peterson had not dropped by for
the annual membership drive and explained what the Federation could do for us. I still recall seeing “the lights
go on” with Ken when grant money for education or conservation issues was mentioned. Of course, Ken still
had to write the proposal. Ken, how hard was that? The Hall of Fame dinner, a major fund-raiser for the
Northern California component of Federation of Fly Fishers was a hit with attending club members as well.
Anyone that has not been to one of these dinners do not know what they are missing out on. Plan on attending
next year. Gene Kaczmarek’s Fly Tying classes are under way by now as well. Those taking his six-week class
are now just realizing not only how good a tier Gene is, but he is an excellent educator as well. If you cannot tie
the flies Gene is covering when the class is over, I will personally refund your cost of the class. They don’t have
to look like Gene’s finished flies, but Gene will give you the foundation to tie any fly with the techniques he
covers. Did everybody see the finished club brochure? Dean Lewis did not waste anytime putting it together and
August Abellar raised the bar even higher with the very slick paper finish on the printing. I heard second hand
that other clubs were grabbing the brochure at the Federation booth during the Pleasanton Fly Fishing Show and
ogling them with envy while others suggested we spent a pretty penny on the design. We even had five first time
visitors at the next club meeting- that has got to be a record as well. Very nice work guys and thanks again. Jeff
Lorelli did a superb job on his Eastern Sierra presentation. I did not realize the size of the fish he had been
catching over there. His overview of the area was pretty comprehensive as well. The one thing lacking though
was the number club hecklers and cat calls that Jeff had anticipated. Jeff, your stories focused on your personal
experience with a variety of club members made it that much more enjoyable. Your breakdown on statistics of
expected snowfall for your time frame in the Sierra was hilarious. Thanks for putting the program together. With
bass season just around the corner, Rich Lobrovich has Jim Victorine in the line up for the March guest
speaker. I can almost bet the topic will be on black bass. Jim is a wealth of knowledge, so you won’t want to miss
dinner with the guest speaker either. Rich has been packing them in at dinner, that is, if you RSVP to his email
via a phone call for the secret dinner location.

Other than that, nothing is really happening with the club as far as activities unless you count fly tying night and
the club breakfast. Mitch did a great job running through some of his favorite flies last month and Ed Huff is
ready and waiting for his turn. You won’t want to miss it.

President
Craig Gittings
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Mission Peak Fly Anglers Minutes of March 5th, 2008 Board Meeting

President Craig Gittings brought the meeting to order at 7:00. Present were VP Wayne Culp, Secretary Dean Lewis,
Treasurer Bill Peakes, Board Members Ray Gauthier, Doug Fear, Harold Whitmore and past president Malcolm Dunn. Also
present were Stephen Culp, Ken Brunskill, and Terry Henry.

Old Business:

New Club Brochure: Craig wanted to thank Dean Lewis (production), August Abellar (printing) and the other members that
offered ideas for the new club brochure. It is very professional looking.

Rod Building: March 10, at 6:30pm will be the first rod building class. Additional dates still to be set. We had a
discussion on the supplies we still needed to bring, i.e., measuring cups and tape. Ken will spearhead the class. Bill, Ed
Huff, Craig and Larry Dennis will assist.

Intro to Fly Fishing: The next session is March 8th at the Silliman Center. So far only two people (a husband and wife)
have signed up for the class. On the 5th and 12 of April

th , there will be a Boy Scout merit badge class.

New Business:

New Video Purchases: Ken is now in charge of the video library. Dean moved and Ray seconded that we give him a
$200 budget for purchasing new videos for the library. Motion passed. Ken was going to provide new videos on “Costal Fly
Fishing”, ($6.00) and two underwater videos “Feeding Lies” and “Discovery” ($20 each).

Treasures Report: We are solvent.

Annual Audit: The Board discussed dates for the annual audit of the club’s books and the “Trout in the Classroom”
program. Ken will provide a report at the April meeting on the TIC program (funds are held in a WAMU checking account).
Harold moved and Craig seconded to appoint Stephen Culp to head the audits. Motion passed. The club’s fiscal year runs
from April 1 through March 31 of the following year. Bill will have the books ready for audit in June per the by-laws. Ken
will help Stephen audit the club’s books.

Programs: The March meeting will have Jim Victorine on bass fishing. Be sure to contact Rich Lobrovich if planning to
attend the dinner held prior to the meeting. He will also tell you where it will be held.

Kistler Ranch: This fishout is on May 17. Cost is $25.00 per person. This is a potluck, so you need to bring something to
share. August and Doug will be cooking the meat. The Boy Scouts (see above merit badge class) are to be invited.
Malcolm moved and Dean seconded that the Boy Scouts be charged $5.00 each. Parents, of the scouts, that fish would
pay the $25 each. Motion passed. The daily fee for Kistler is $350.00. The club submits a check for this “trespass fee”.

Fly Tying: Ed Huff will be tying leach patterns at the March 13th meeting.

Federation: We have enough new members to qualify for the TFO 5904TX or 08904TX rod, We are still waiting for two
members to show in the FFF data base. The board selected the 5wt rod.

Fly Tying Class: The beginning fly tying class started on March 4. There will be 5 more classes, all held on succeeding
Monday dates. We still need some supplies for the fly tying kits. Bill moved and Wayne seconded that we allocate
$100.00 to Gene Kaczmarek for purchase of additional supplies. Motion passed.

Web Site: Craig moved and Doug seconded that we pay the $107.40 bill for our web site hosting. Motion passed.

TIC: Wayne mentioned that Judy Berry had again sent letters from her students that participated in the Trout in the
Classroom program. Also, all the baby trout from this year’s program have been successfully released in Quarry Lakes. It
was another successful year.

Kistler Ranch: Phone number for Kistler Ranch is 209-984-5600, Steve and/or Jenny are the contact persons.

Craig moved and Ray seconded that the meeting be adjourned. Meeting was adjourned at 8:03.

Respectively submitted

Dean Lewis, Secretary.
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March Club Meeting Program

This month the Mission Peak Fly Anglers will have as their guest

speaker Jim Victorine. Jim lives and works in the Sierra Nevada Foothills near
Sacramento. His program will be "FLY FISHING FOR BLACK BASS IN THE SIERRA
FOOTHILLS". He will also discuss his Bamboo Rod building and repair. Here is a
little more info on Jim.

He started fishing with a fly rod and worms when he was 12 years old. When he
was 13 years old he started using a Bamboo fly rod and flies. He has been tying
flies and repairing rods for 55 years. Currently he is repairing, refinishing and
restoring Bamboo fly rods. He is also a writer for a local newspaper, where he
submits a weekly column. For the last 20 years he has been doing a local weekly
fishing program on radio station KAHI 950. He is the creator of the following flies
"The Victorine Shad Special" and " The Lemon Drop" for Shad. He is the creator of
the following flies " Rusty Squirrel" and " Salmon Redd" for Steelhead and Salmon.
He is the creator of the following flies " Crystal Crawfish" for Black Bass" and the
"Tahoe Show Girl" for Lake Trout and Striped Bass. Jim has also been tying flies
for the ISE shows and the NCCFFF Conclaves for the past 30 years. Jim is known
as "The Rod Doctor". Jim also has the largest mustache in California and is said
to be insured for many $$$.

Please meet Jim Victorine and Rich Lobrovich for dinner at an unknown location.
Please call Rich for location and reservations, up to 4:30PM Wednesday March
26,2008

Club Meeting Programs

DATE SPEAKER PROGRAM TITLE

3/26/08 JIM VICTORINE BASS AND BAMBOO

4/23/08 RICKY MITCHELL FLY FISHING FROM A KAYAK

5/28/08 RAY HUTCHERSON GUATEMALA

6/25/08 MARK SURF PERCH ???

7/23/08 CHUCK ROBBINS CASTING AND PIZZA

8/27/08 ???????????????? ???????????????????????????

9/24/08 ???????????????? ???????????????????????????

10/22/08 ???????????????? ???????????????????????????

11/19/08 BILL PEAKS TROUT BUM PRESENTATION

12/24/08 NO MEETING NO MEETING
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ORVIS SAN JOSE
TROUT SEASON OPENER
SPECIAL SALES EVENT !
Sunday March 30, 2008 9AM-NOON!

20% OFF
Everything in the store, including sale items.

With this flyer, or show your fly fishing club card.
Club members only for this Special one day event.

Sunday March 30, 2008 9AM-NOON!
We will have coffee and donuts, you supply the Fish Lies!

Orvis San Jose
377 Santana Row, suite 1040

San Jose Ca, 95128
408-961-6450
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* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

MISSION PEAK FLY ANGLERS –2008 DUES PAYMENT FORM

Member Name:

Amount Enclosed @ $40 per member-family/$35 If you are a current member of FFF
$20 per member under 18 or living outside a 100 mi radius

Amount $ FFF Member Number

PLEASE DETACH AND MAIL FORMS WITH CHECKS TO BILL PEAKES

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

AnnualTroutBumaward
Starts Jan 1st, 2008
Awarded by MPFA Board of Directors at December board meeting
Requirements:
Candidates must:

Have fished 10 or more waters during the calendar year (no private pay to play waters)
Waters may be tributaries of any river or lakes domestic or international

Used fly fishing tackle only

Have fished for trout (This is a Trout Bum Award)

Have reported to the club and shown photos to the club at a regular meeting

This description to be affixed to the back side of the plaque

Chairperson: Ken Brunskill

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
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2008 EVENTS
MISSION PEAK FLY ANGLERS

DATE LOCATION TYPE OF EVENT CONTACT COMMENTS

Mar. 26th, 2008
Silliman Community
Activity Center

Monthly Club
Meeting

Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

Apr.. 2nd, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Board Meeting Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

Apr. 10th, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Fly Tying August Abellar 7:00 pm (New Hours )

Apr, 12th, 2008 Denny’s in Hayward Club Breakfast Bill Peakes 9:00 am

Apr. 23th, 2008
Silliman Community
Activity Center

Monthly Club
Meeting

Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

May 7th, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Board Meeting Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

May 8th, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Fly Tying August Abellar 7:00 pm (New Hours )

May 10th, 2008 Denny’s in Hayward Club Breakfast Bill Peakes 9:00 am

May 28th , 2008
Silliman Community
Activity Center

Monthly Club
Meeting

Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

June 4th, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Board Meeting Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

June 12th, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Fly Tying August Abellar 7:00 pm (New Hours )

June 14th, 2008 Denny’s in Hayward Club Breakfast Bill Peakes 9:00 am

June 25th, 2008
Silliman Community
Activity Center

Monthly Club
Meeting

Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

July 2th, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Board Meeting Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

July 10th, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Fly Tying August Abellar 7:00 pm (New Hours )

July 12th, 2008 Denny’s in Hayward Club Breakfast Bill Peakes 9:00 am

July 23th, 2008
Silliman Community
Activity Center

Pizza Night
(casting night)

Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

Aug. 6th, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Board Meeting Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

Aug. 9th, 2008 Denny’s in Hayward Club Breakfast Bill Peakes 9:00 am

Aug. 14th, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Fly Tying August Abellar 7:00 pm (New Hours )

Aug. 27th, 2008
Silliman Community
Activity Center

Monthly Club
Meeting

Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

Sept. 3rd, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Board Meeting Craig Gittings 7:00 pm

Sept 11th, 2008
Fremont Adult School
Main Office

Fly Tying August Abellar 7:00 pm (New Hours )

Sept. 13th, 2008 Denny’s in Hayward Club Breakfast Bill Peakes 9:00 am

Sept. 24th, 2008
Silliman Community
Activity Center

Monthly Club
Meeting

Craig Gittings 7:00 pm
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2008 Fishout List

DATE LOCATION TYPE OF FISH FISHMASTER COMMENTS
April 6th Manresa State Beach Surf Perch Craig Gittings Meet time 6am outside of park

April 21-22 Clear Lake Bass, Crappie, Panfish Calvin Chin Edgewater Resort $50 deposit
needed by 3/15

May 17th Kistler Ranch Bass and Panfish Craig Gittings $25 gets you a great day of
fishing, camaraderie,and an
Italian sausage BBQ – Muy
Bueno!

June 8 TBD Shad Craig Gittings Float Trip with Al Smatsky
Excellent Adventures
209-368-9261

June American River Shad Ken Brunskill Depending on River flows

June - July Santa Cruz Surf Perch Craig Gittings Leave Fremont at O’Dark 30

June Manzanita Lake Trout Mark Kaharick Potluck BBQ

July (late) Mulege Baja Mexico Dorado, Roosters,
etc....

Craig Gittings Al Smatsky Excellent
Adventures - 2 spots available

Aug - Mid Clark’s Fork Trout Bill Peaks Potluck BBQ

Aug 22-31 Alaska Kenai
Pennisula

Trout,Salmon,
Grayling

Craig Gittings

Sept Toulumne Meadows Trout Wayne Culp Camp Out

Sept 26-28 McCloud Riverand
Reservoir

Trout Craig Gittings CampatAshCamp orB&Bin
town of McCloud.

Oct 3-5 Eastern Sierra Trout Jeff Lorelli June Lake Loop Area

Oct Lake Alpine Trout August Abellar

Nov Trinity River Steelhead
Nov American River Steelhead
Nov Feather River Steelhead

The above fishout calendar is tentative and subject to change. Always contact the fishmaster the week of the fishout to be
notified of changes due to weather and unforeseen circumstances. Also, check the newsletter for detailed information on fishing
tackle, flies, directions and accommodations, as recommended by the fishmaster.
Note that only the fishouts shown in BOLD on this calendar are actually confirmed at this time; all others are tentative.
The actual dates of wintertime fishouts are highly dependent upon the weather conditions and will be confirmed by the
fishmaster the week of the fishout. Your ideas for fishout locations are always welcomed by the club. Phone Jeff Lorelli @ 510-
505-0136 to volunteer as a fishmaster. The qualifications for a fishmaster are that you have a place in mind, know how to get
there, and would welcome some fishing companions. That is it, so sign up now!
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MPFA & Tracy Fly Fishers Surf Perch Fishout

Sunday April 6th – Surf Perch – Manresa State Beach

Directions:
Traveling southbound on State Route 17 (note: I-880 becomes SR17) merge onto Southbound State
Hwy 1 (the Cabrillo Highway) toward Watsonville/Monterey. Take the San Andreas Road exit and
follow it to Manresa State Beach (just past the railroad overpass). You will have to park outside the
gate adjacent to the State Beach parking lot (at the black A). With Daylight savings time in effect the
meeting time will be 6 a.m.

Suggested Gear:
- Any 6-8 wt rod, sink tip line or shooting head system/short 12 lb test leader 4 ft.
long - Fly Patterns: weighted wooly buggers in motor oil color or tan
- Chest waders, rain jacket (for wave protection), hat, eye protection, and fishing license

Contact:
Craig Gittings
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Fly Tying Night
March 13th

We had a ty along with Ed Huff, with beginners & pros with the pros helping the beginners and everyone had lots of
fun.

Ken’s Rod Building Class


